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BOARD of SUPERVISORS

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

PROPOSED REDUCTIONS IN HEALTH SERVICES
FOR FISCAL YEARS 2024-2025 AND 2025-2026

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Board of Supervisors of the City and County of San
Francisco, as a Committee of the Whole, will hold a public hearing to consider the following
proposal and said public hearing will be held as follows, at which time all interested parties
may attend and be heard.

Date: Tuesday, June 25, 2024
Time: 3:00 p.m.

Location: Legislative Chamber, Room 250, located at City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA

Subject: File No. 240630. Hearing to consider the Department of Public
Health’s budget reducing medical and health care services
provided by the City and County of San Francisco for Fiscal Years
(FYs) 2024-2025 and 2025-2026, pursuant to California Health and
Safety Code, Section 1442.5(a) (The Beilenson Act).

At this hearing, the Board of Supervisors of the City and County of San Francisco will consider
the impacts of the proposed reduction of medical services provided by City and County of San
Francisco facilities. Public testimony, both oral and written, will be accepted at this hearing.

The San Francisco Department of Public Health has prepared the attached list of proposed
budget reductions that are subject to a Beilenson Hearing, which includes the reduction of
medical services at City and County of San Francisco facilities. Although Health and Safety
Code, Section 1442.5(a), only requires notice for reductions of medical services at county
facilities and does not require notice for reduction of health education, prevention, and
outreach services, the Department of Public Health has included proposed changes for both
types in the attached list. Only the items in the first section of the list are required to be
included in the hearing, but all items will be considered at the hearing regardless. Further
information on the proposed reductions is available by telephoning the Department of Public
Health at (415) 554-2600.
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In accordance with Administrative Code, Section 67.7-1, persons who are unable to attend the
hearing on this matter may submit written comments up until the hearing ends. These
comments will be made as part of the official public record in this matter and shall be brought
to the attention of the Board of Supervisors. Written comments should be addressed to Angela
Calvillo, Clerk of the Board, City Hall, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244, San
Francisco, CA, 94102 or sent via email (bos@sfgov.org). Information relating to this matter is
available in the Office of the Clerk of the Board or the Board of Supervisors’ Legislative
Research Center (https://sfbos.org/legislative-research-center-Irc). Agenda information relating
to this matter will be available for public review on Friday, June 21, 2024.

For any questions about this hearing, please contact our office at bos.legislation@sfgov.org
or call (415) 554-5184.

\
Angela Calvillo

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
City and County of San Francisco

ams:jw:ll

DATED ~ POSTED ~ POSTED ON-SITE: June 10, 2024



